GRAND COUNTY WATER CONSERVANCY DISTRICT
GRAND COUNTY SPECIAL SERVICE WATER DISTRICT

Regular Meeting-----July 12, 1982

The meeting was called to order by Chairman K.E. McDougald at 7:00 A.M. with the following Board Members present: Robert Norman, Everett Schumaker, Sam Taylor, William Hines, and D.L. Taylor.

Special Service Water District Board Members present: Everett Schumaker, George White, Dan Holyoak, and K.E. McDougald.

Also present: Rodney Dalton, Frank Wilson, Harold Stewart, John Adams, Dick Adams, David J. Bretzke, Executive Director, Dale Pierson, Maintenance Man, and Donna Jo Koskinen, Secretary.

The minutes of the June 28, 1982 meeting were read by David J. Bretzke. A Motion to approve the minutes as read was made by Dan Holyoak and seconded by George White. MOTION CARRIED.

David Bretzke indicated to the Board that the water flow on July 10, 1982 at Powerhouse Dam was 11.10 CFS, Sheley Tunnel was 6.00 CFS for a subtotal of 17.10 CFS. The Mesa Users were taking 1.66 CFS as follows:

Richard Nunn 1.62 CFS

Ray Alger -0-

Kay Young .04 CFS

The Grand Total for July 10, 1982 was 18.70 CFS and the elevation of Ken's Lake was 5030.80 or 1430.00 AF in the reservoir. David told the Board that Richard Nunn called him on Friday, July 9, 1982 to inform him that he shut off his water on Thursday night, July 8, 1982.

Harold Stewart (Box 1088, Moab, Utah 84532), Dick Adams, and John Adams were present to discuss with the Board the possibility of diverting water from Mill Creek in the S½ of Section 23, Township 26S, Range 23E, Grand County. They would like to divert approximately 150 gmp on a non-consumptive use and recycle the water starting as soon as possible thru November 1982, 6 days a week, 10 hours per day, 3 AF per week. The Board instructed either David or Dale Pierson to go to the mountain with the 3 men and look at the site on Monday morning, July 19, 1982. Also David is to contact Mark Page about a change application that will have to be taken care of concerning this matter.

K.E. McDougald gave the Board some figures on the water available in Ken's Lake as of February 1982. He stated that there were 3100 AF of water that flowed into the reservoir thus far in 1982. Dale Pierson corrected this figure as follows:

ATTENDANCE

MINUTES

WATER FLOW

HAROLD STEWART

WATER AVAIL-ABLE AT KEN'S LAKE GCWCD-GCSSWD Regular Meeting July 12, 1982 Page 2

Starting with 1410 AF in the reservoir as of January 1, 1982, the reservoir gained 200 AF in January, 125 AF in February, 130 AF in March, 349 AF in April, 703 AF in May, 677 AF in June for a total of 3594 AF. The reservoir had a loss of approximately 400 AF due to seepage and evaporation. We have contracts to sell 2100 AF for irrigation use, and had 1550 AF in the reservoir as of July 1, 1982.

David told the Board that we need to develop additional wells in order to provide additional water in the lake and take care of Moab Irrigation Company's needs. Dan Holyoak stated that Pack Creek Users would save water by using sprinkling systems instead of flood irrigation. He stated that we would have an excess of water by diverting Pack Creek water into reservoir.

David Bretzke told the Board that Betty Schumaker #3 was dropping in pumping rate. A & E Electric Co. checked the electrical meters and found that the meters were O.K. K.E. McDougald suggested to David to get in contact with John Zimmerman about this matter. D.L. Taylor asked about having the depth gauge checked. K.E. McDougald suggested that David or Dale check the depth gauge daily.

K.E. McDougald discussed with the Board the water used by the Mesa Users. He stated that we should wait until next irrigation season to work out an agreement with them. D.L. Taylor suggested that the Mesa Users pay for pumping Betty Schumaker Well #1. Everett Schumaker suggested that we charge the Mesa Users for water the same as the irrigation users in the Valley. Everett also stated that he was against trading water with them. (Early water for late water)

K.E. McDougald asked Frank Wilson and Rodney Dalton to address the Board about the cost of the power to the irrigation line meter at Ken's Lake. Frank Wilson told David to contact Stan Reubenstein about solar units to charge the battery on the pipeline. They indicated it would cost approximately \$30,000.00 to construct power lines to the irrigation pipeline meter. The solar panels would cost approximately \$1,000.00. They suggested that David contact Aurora Marketing by letter for engineering cost. Solar panels are used in Rio Blanco County, Colorado for traffic signal lights.

Robert Norman asked the District to take over Powerhouse Dam in exchange for an easement up there. David is to check into our insurance because of the liability factor and report back to the Board the additional cost.

PACK CREEK

BETTY SCHUMAKER WELL #3

MESA USERS

SOLAR PANELS

POWERHOUSE DAM GCWCD-GCSSWD Regular Meeting July 12, 1982 Page 3

David asked for the approval of a bill from John Zimmerman concerning the 3 stage bowl assembly and wood line oil tube for George White Well #4 in the amount of \$3,553.50. A Motion by D.L. Taylor and seconded by George White to pay this bill in order to have this equipment on hand. MOTION CARRIED.

BILL FROM JOHN ZIMMER-MAN

PROPERTY.

Dan Holyoak addressed to the Board some prospective PROSPECTIVE property that he knows about for office and storage. The Board decided to have a tour Monday morning, July 19, 1982, on 2 pieces of property. They are as follows:

- 20 acre tract of land that the county acquired from the State Land Board that is adjacent to the County Shop Building.
- Moab Truck Center located on 5th West and Hwy 191

ATTEST: